
Launching of eOffice in GRIDCO Ltd., OPTCL and SLDC - Odisha  

 

 eOffice (NIC Digital Workplace Solution) was launched as part of digital 

transformation under the 5T initiative of Govt. of Odisha, for Government of 

Odisha Undertakings - GRIDCO Ltd, Odisha Power Transmission Corporation 

Ltd (OPTCL) and State Load Despatch Centre (SLDC) on 09.08.2021 by Shri 

Nikunja Bihari Dhal, IAS, Principal Secretary to Government, Department of 

Energy, Govt. Odisha.  

The inaugural programme was attended by Mrs. Kabita Roy Das, DDG and 

SIO, NIC, Odisha, Shri Bibhu Prasad Mishra, Senior Technical Director, NIC, 

OSC, Bhubaneswar,  Shri Raghunath Pratihari, Director HRD, OPTCL, Shri 

Trilochan Panda, Managing Director, GRIDCO, Shri B B  Mehta, Director  

SLDC, Odisha  along with other officials of NIC and the user offices. 



Addressing on the occasion, Principal Secretary, Department of energy 

emphasized on the adoption of digital governance by automating the process of 

working in office files and taking timely decision with leveraging technology in 

order to provide contactless and paperless administration. He also praised NIC 

for implementing eOffice in different offices in Govt. of Odisha and assisting 

the State Govt. for ease of functioning of office and working in files during the 

COVID pandemic. 

 

DDG and SIO, Odisha highlighted that the eOffice (A Digital Workplace 

solution for Electronic Transactions and Processing of Files and Receipts) 

promotes the values of transparency, efficiency, accountability and economy. 

The product comprises a set of modules for working with files, documents and 

records electronically, which automates the internal functioning on real time 

basis for both inter-government and intra-government functions. By using 

electronic signature, it ensures enhanced security as no file or document in 

transit can be altered or destroyed or backdated.  

 

The Managing Director, GRIDCO, Director OPTCL,  Director SLDC and all 

other members attending the occasion appreciated the efforts of NIC in 

implementing eOffice. 

 


